From The Mountain 

By Helen Zidowecki, UU SGM Network Board 

To paraphrase the song, "Turn the World Around" 

(#1074 in Singing the Journey)

We came to The Mountain,

Lived on The Mountain,

Went home from The Mountain

To turn the World Around.

The Small Group Ministry Institute has the educational components of a conference, but it has become an Institute where participants share knowledge and grapple with the meaning and implications of Small Group Ministry. The August 2009 Institute at The Mountain Conference Center focused on individual experiences, program structure, group process and dynamics, session plans, and community service.

We looked at congregational context from several perspectives, beginning with age: All the congregations represented had been started within the last 60 years! A congregationâ€™s history is interrelated with the culture that influences the development and implementation of SGM. Next, we considered how congregations respond to changes in size, physical site, and ministerial leadership, and the role of SGM in moving congregations through internal and external

Third, we discussed the timing of starting or rejuvenating programs and the placement of SGM ministry within the organization. 

Finally, we looked at applications of SGM in congregational life and its power to change entire congregations. This is evident in the way people speak and listen to each other, how they approach situations, and the importance placed on shared ministry.

Materials developed for the SGM Institutes frequently become resources. For example, information from our discussions have been incorporated into the October 1 revision of "Implementing Small Group Ministry." We even discussed the terms used in the session plan format, with appreciation for the power of language. Further, a description of SGM's impact on individuals, groups, and the broader UU Community is being developed.

Plan on coming to the 2010 Small Group Ministry Institute, probably in late August in California. Details will be announced as soon as they are available. Being part of such an Institute provides new learning and the opportunity to contribute to this dynamic and evolving part of Unitarian Universalist life.

